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MAY 2022 MONTHLY MEETING SCHEDULE 
There is no Owners General Assembly Meeting in May 

 

Owners Board Meeting Workshop 10:00 a.m. 4/19/2022 CH 2 Annex 

Owners Board Meeting   9:00 a.m. 4/21/2022 CH 2 Annex 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Articles Deadline for OCTOBER Bulletin 

 

Articles Deadline for the OCTOBER bulletin is Wednesday, September 21, 

2022 

 

  



 
 



 

PARK NEWS 

 

President’s Letter 
Betmar Residents, 

I want to say thank you for your support in the recent election. Just to let you know 

about me, my wife, Judy, and I have been married for 53 years. We have raised 3 

children and have 6 lovely grandchildren. We are originally from Pennsylvania. We 

purchased our home in Betmar in 2017 because we liked the idea of owning our own 

property, and it simply a beautiful park. 

I truly believe communication and honesty is the key to getting back to the “Old 

Betmar.” As I stated in my nomination speech, I will make myself available to listen to 

your comments and input. We all want the same for Betmar. A Community will always 

have conflicts, but how we respond to those conflicts will determine the quality of life 

for Betmar residents. 

I want to personally thank the Clubs who are working hard to help build up our cash 

reserves. Volunteers are what make this park so unique. We all need to work diligently 

to unite the residents of this great community. 

My door is always open, the coffee on, if you wish to discuss any issues regarding the 

future direction of Betmar. My address is 36820 Grace Avenue. 

Safe travels to all residents returning to their summer homes ~ see you in the Fall. 

George Ferrari 

Betmar President 



  



 

 

Things you Need to Know 

On‐Line Telephone Directory 

As summer approaches, more and more of you will turn to the on‐line directory to look up your 

Betmar neighbors and friends. This is a good time to ask all of you to take a look at your current 

listings to see if they are accurate. Consider adding your cell numbers and your e‐mail address if 

listings to see if they are accurate. Consider adding your cell numbers and your e‐mail address if 

you’d like them to be included. Remember – the info in this Directory is only accessible by Betmar 

residents and is password protected. 

Photos in Telephone Directory 

Do you love being able to match a face with a name? The Betmar Pictorial helps us do that and now 

we can take advantage of another tool in our on‐line phone Directory. A photo can be added to your 

listing. This is purely voluntary, of course. The only requirement is when submitting a photo of two 

people ﴾as in a couple﴿ the two faces/heads must be fairly close to one another. For an example of 

what we mean, feel free to look up Tom & Dee Brown, the Ward’s or McKinnon’s listings which are 

good examples. 

A button has been created by Barry on the Directory page which you can use to submit your photo. 

You may also e‐mail the photo to Tom Brown at tomdianebrown@yahoo.com or text one to Tom at 

﴾603﴿ 978‐9250. Standard file formats are acceptable ﴾JPG, BMP, TIF, etc…﴿. Please do not bring photos 

to the office. If all you have is a hard copy print, contact Tom to have it scanned. PLEASE DO NOT TRY 

TO CROP OR SIZE YOUR PHOTO – WE WILL DO THAT TO SUIT THE PROGRAM’S SPECS. 

Note: Photo will not be used for any other purpose and it can be removed or replaced at any time you 

desire. 

TABLE & CHAIR PROCEDURES 

The responsibility for Table & Chair setups is assigned by Block from October to April. With Block 

assignments no longer in place for the summer, any able‐bodied volunteer is welcome to assist in any 

of the few setups occurring for the next few months. The schedule for any setups will continue to be 

posted every week in the Coffee News. Please help if you can! 

mailto:tomdianebrown@yahoo.com


 

 



 

CLUB NEWS 

BETMAR AQUATIC CENTER 

Nothing Submitted. 

BETMAR CHORUS 
The Betmar Chorus would like to wish all of our “songbirds” as well as our “snowbirds” 

a safe journey home and a wonderful summer.  We look forward to seeing you next fall 

well rested and ready for some more Betmar fun!!    

Marilyn Loding, Secretary 

Thank you, Betmar Chorus members for a great 2021‐2022 season – Compliments on 

your Spring Concert are still coming in! Have a healthy, happy summer wherever you 

spend it, and come back in the Fall ready to do it all over again! The first rehearsal for 

our 2022 Christmas concert will be Monday, October 3, 2022. Hope to see you all there, 

at least as soon as you arrive in Betmar for the season. 

Be well, and God Bless!    Linda 

CARPORT CONCERT CLUB 

Nothing Submitted 

COMPUTER CLUB 



 

CREATIVE WRITERS 
Our first meeting this autumn will be November 14th in the Apache Clubhouse. We 

look forward to seeing you next fall! 

If you have any questions, please contact Conne McCormick. 

DANCE CLUB 
SATURDAY NIGHT DANCES ended on April 23rd.  Thank you to everyone that makes the weekly 

Saturday night dances possible.  This includes the music committee that takes the time to preview 

and book the musicians.  The committee tries hard to please with a variety of musicians.  We also 

want to thank the people that decorate Clubhouse 2, set up and break down the tables and chairs and 

clean up.  It’s not just Dance Club officers that help but resident volunteers too!  

Save October 29, 2022 for the Halloween Dance with Karl Sapp! 

The 2022/23 dance schedule will be posted on Betmar.org under the Dance Club when complete. 

LINE DANCE CLASSES ended in April and will resume in October if possible.  If you want a fun way to 

socialize and get exercise, give us a try.  We will send an email announcement when we have start 

dates. 

2022/23 DANCE CLUB OFFICERS 

Janet Blair, President 

Steve Ward, Vice President 

Secretary, Joyce Smith 

Treasurer, Pam Ward 

Directors: 

Pat Armendinger, Line Dancing 

     Karolyn Dowell, Clogging 

   Maxine Bailey, Ballroom Dance       

Jim Kollodge, At Large 

 

The Dance Club wishes you a healthy and happy summer and hope everyone is back with us next Fall. 

Joyce Smith, Dance Club Secretary ﴾207‐944‐7335﴿ 



 

 



 

 

DARTS – nothing submitted 

 

 



 

 



 

GAME CLUB 

Nothing Submitted 

GARDEN CLUB 
Officers for the 2022‐2023 season are: President, Marilyn Loding; Vice President, Judy Bubar; 

Secretary, Brenda Moody; and Treasurer, Kathy Downer.  

Safe travels to all our friends as they move to their other homes for the summer months. We will miss 

the Betmar gardeners who are not here for the summer gardening.  

“Conversation that was had this early spring between a Betmar resident and a Betmar visitor. Visitor: 

What landscaping company does Betmar use to have such beautiful gardens? Resident: The 22 

gardens are cared for by Betmar Volunteers‐all retirees! KUDOS to the Betmar Gardeners”. 

At the final meeting of the season, President Marilyn Loding thanked the members for the excellent 

work accomplished this past season. The gardens have been mulched, many plants and shrubs are 

thriving after the winter freeze, and the club has several new members.  

Snowbirds: If you have plants or pots you would care to donate to the Garden Club,  please call 

Kathy Downer at 315‐247‐5254 or Judy Bubar at 207‐478‐3559,  and leave a message with your name 

and phone number. A club member will be happy to make arrangements for one of our members to 

pick the donation up. Please do not leave the donations in the gardens.  

Full time residents: If you are looking for something to do this summer, come to the Wednesday 

morning work bee. The Gardeners meet at 8:30am at Apache Junction. For more information call Vice 

President, Judy Bubar at 207‐478‐3559.     

Brenda Moody‐Secretary 352‐397‐7663 

 

 



 

 

 

Golf Pro Shop 

The Pro Shop is wrapping up a successful season – a true comeback story! We hope 

you have found the items that you need and want available for you in our shop. If you 

have Share the Fun certificates, you can still use them in the shop now and in the fall 

when you return. 

Our hours are beginning to tapes down as our volunteers return home, and we will go 

to summer hours beginning in May, with plans to be open on Monday, Wednesday 

and Friday mornings. If you need anything, you can give Phil Hawkins a call. 

Thank for your supporting your Pro Shop! 

Co‐Managers, Phil Hawkins and Jan Tjepkema 



 

GOLF CLUB 
Golf Board 

The election of officers took place in March with many of the past officers remaining.  

The Golf Board for the 2022‐23 season are:   

President‐Roger Gravengood,  

Vice President‐Mike Williamson,  

Secretary - Maggie Hussey,  

Treasurer ‐ Allen Faraday,  

Communications ‐ Karen Emery,  

Membership ‐ Laurie Black,  

Activities ‐ Julie Miller & Mac McKinnon  

Properties ‐ Jeff Warner & Dave Gregg.   

We look forward to an exciting, fun‐filled year serving your club. 

 

The Golf Executive Board meetings and General meetings will resume in October. 

 

Hole in One & 25 Club 

Recent additions to the Hole in One Club are: Pat Tatham 3/3 – W#3, Anne Blanchard 

3/21 – #W5, Ron Irwin 3/26 – #B1, Tom McCoy 3/26 – #G3, Tom McCoy 3/29 – #W3, 

Russ Tombs 4/6 – #G3. 

Recent addition to the 25 Club: Bruce Rodgers with a score of 25 on the White Course 

on 3/15. 

 

Congratulations to all!! 

 

Pro Shop 

With the busy season winding down, the pro shop is still well stocked.  Phil is going to 

try to keep some limited hours throughout the summer, but if you need anything and 

can’t catch him open, feel free to call him at 813‐787‐8822. 

 

 



 

 

Properties 

 

As of 4/28, the grounds crew will be coring the greens.  starting on Gold, then Blue, 

then White.  Sorry for any inconvenience, it needs to be done. Jeff Warner. 

 

Ladies Golf 

 

The Betmar Ladies were busy with their three 2022 tournaments, one on each of our 

three courses. The winners were the following: 

 

White Witches 

1st Place Gross – Mary Call‐29, 2nd Place Gross – Judy Leger & Linda Parkhurst‐31 

1st Place Net – Gail Mead‐23, 2nd Place Net – Florence Gordon, Sylvia Metter & Linda 

Sokol‐25 

 

Blue Belles 

1st Place Gross – Sue Cates‐34, 2nd Place Gross – Jean Heiney, Joann Wille & Maggie 

Hussey‐35 

1st Place Net – Michelle St. Jean‐26, 2nd Place Net – Nancy Downs‐27, 3rd Place Net – 

Sue Berger‐29  

 

Golden Girls - 80+ 

1st Place Gross – Claire Hart‐35, 1st Place Net – Janet Minor‐27 70‐79 

1st Place Gross – Jean Heiney‐36, 1st Place Net – Rose Malton‐28 

 

55‐69 

1st Place Gross – Judy Gugerty‐37, 1st Place Net – Michelle McKinnon‐29 

 

The Ladies will continue their Thursday morning card draw as long as there are enough 

participants. Hope everyone has a wonderful, healthy summer!! 

 

 



 

 

Men’s Golf 

 

Men’s Friday Scramble will be over for the season on 4/22.  Thanks to all who 

participated and helped.  Hope to see you all in early October. 

 

Membership raffle tickets are still available and can be purchased from Maggie Hussey 

or Julie Miller. The drawing for a 2023 membership will take place in November. 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

HOBBY CLUB 
The Hobby Social group that meets on Wednesdays from 1 to 3 in the Apache Red 

Room have decided to not meet from May 1st to September 30th as our summer 

number of ladies is very small. This will free up the room for another group to use the 

room during the summer. 

When Hobby Club starts back up on October 1st the Hobby Social group start back up 

too. 

HOSPITALITY CLUB 
As the hospitality Club comes to an end for the 2021‐2022 season, we want to take this 

opportunity to thank everyone who supported us, from our members to others who 

helped make our events wonderful.  We have had a very successful year but could not 

have accomplished it without all of you. 

We had our final gathering on April 7th with a meeting followed by a luncheon.  The 

officers were sworn in for 2022‐2023.  They are: 

President               Donna Thiel 

Vice president       Gerry Heyl 

Treasurer              Penny Hall 

Secretary              Jane Martin 

We are always welcoming new members to the Hospitality Club.  It is a ladies’ club and 

we meet the first Thursday of the month at 1:00 pm in clubhouse 3 – November thru 

April. 



 

During the summer months if anyone needs a sympathy, get well or thinking of you 

card, please contact Jane Martin as she will be handling the cards in Anne’s absence. 

The hospitality Club will be hosting 2 events next year.  The card party will be held on 

February 16, 2023 and an entertainment show on March 9, 2023.  Stay tuned for more 

information.  It will be lots of fun. 

We want to wish those traveling north for the summer months a safe journey and 

thanks to those who stay behind watch over our homes.  See you in the fall 

Jane Martin – Secretary 

 

 

 

JAM CLUB 
The Jam Club would like to thank everyone for the amazing support shown to us. Have a good 

Summer and we look forward to seeing you all in the Fall with a new stage.  



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

KITCHEN BAND 
The Betmar Kitchen Band is wrapping up another successful season. 

We meet on Friday mornings to go over our music and then head out to the nursing home of the 

day.  Occasionally we are invited to entertain at other special events in the area.   

Anyone interested in joining us would be truly welcomed.  We will begin next season with our first 

meeting on Friday, October 28, 2022.  Members join in whenever they arrive throughout the fall 

and winter. Hoping to see lots of smiling new faces and hear lots of new voices along with our 

faithful regulars. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen David 



 

 

 



 

LIBRARY 

Nothing Submitted. 

MUSIC ENTERTAINMENT 
That’s right!  The name is correctly MUSIC ENTERTAINMENT CLUB.   ﴾There is no “and” in the title!﴿ 

The Officers for Music Entertainment Club for the fiscal year April l, 2022 through March 31, 2023 are: 

          President:              Robert ﴾“Bobby”﴿ Sliva 

          Vice President:      Dawn Houthorfd 

          Treasurer:              Jim Kollodge 

          Secretary:              Gloria Wood 

          Entertainment Committee Chair:   Danny Jackson 

The Program for April 29 will be Open Mic Night.   So!   If you have ever wanted to sing, recite a 

poem, do a personation – well, April 29 is your night!    

We have a lot of fun.  And it only costs you $1.00 to come in!   

 See you there?! 



 

 



 

SHUFFLE 
Shuffle Summer Schedule 

ROUND ROBIN:   1:00 P.M. … Monday, Wednesday & Saturday 

HOSS Collar: 6:30 p.m. … Friday $1 player donation 

 

 

 

Vicki’s Salon of Beauty

  

 

 



 

 



 

VESPERS – see you in November! 

 
 

 



 
 



 

 

NEW RESIDENTS / ADDRESS CHANGES 



 

 

 

 



 

 


